
Town Board


Town of Barre


Public Hearing/Water District #10
August 29, 2023
Present:
Supervisor Sean Pogue



Councilman George McKenna



Councilman Kerri Richardson 



Councilman Margaret Swan



Councilman David Waters

Others present: Maureen Beach, Town Clerk; Scott Mattison, Brandon Gurnsey, Liz Gurnsey, David Engle, Richard Edman, Veronica Edman, Barbie Starowitz, Richard Edman, Jean Peglow. 


Supervisor Pogue called the public hearing to order at 6:59pm. 


Supervisor Pogue read the legal notice that was published in the Batavia Daily News.


Supervisor Pogue discussed the reason for the meeting, to discuss the increase in costs for proposed Water District #10.

Scott Mattison form the MRB Group listed the Preliminary Cost Estimates: 



Total Project Costs 


$2,125,000




Less Anticipated USDA RD Grant 
(1,101,000)




Net Local Share



 1,024,000

Total EDU’s – 37

Annual debt service per parcel with Grant: $1,080.26

Comments: There was much discussion regarding the annual cost per household and requesting additional information on the project.

Public Hearing was closed at 8:21pm.


Respectfully submitted,


Maureen Beach 
